

Council Meeting
Town of Nutter Fort
2/25/2020

Preliminaries

Mayor Sam Maxon Called the meeting to Order @ 6:30PM

Attendance: Recorder Rezin Hudkins, Councilors Natalie Haddix, Donald Webster, Charlene Louk, Karen Phillips, Acting Treasurer Leslie Cummings, Police Chief Ron Godwin, Fire Chief Jeremy Haddix, Code Enforcement Official Keith Kesling

Absent: Treasurer Julia Foley, Councilor William Benincosa.

Guests: Joan McGary, Raetta Allen, Shirley Sheets, Kathy Powell, Brenda Riley.

Minutes

Approval of minutes 2/11/2020 (attached) were approved by unanimous vote after a motion by Natalie Haddix and a second by Charlene Louk.

Treasurer's Report & Approval of Accounts Payable

Leslie stated there's currently a water break Ohio Ave. (Attached) DataMax is doing very well for the Town. (Attached) Accounts payable were approved by unanimous vote after a motion made by Natalie Haddix and a second by Karen Phillips.

Unfinished Business: N/A

New Business: N/A

<u>Incidental Business</u>: Sam was invited by the Exponent Telegram to attend the best of Harrison County to present awards. Our own Jeremy Haddix received an award for one of the top Firefighters in Harrison Co.

Committee Reports:

- Chief of Police Report N/A
- Fire Chief: Tickets Sales still going on for 2020 Ultimate Giveaway
- o Public Works Supervisor Report: N/A on a water break located on Ohio Ave.
- Code Enforcement Report: Keith is meeting with Mark Gricewich, owner of old RG Honda building later this week. Keith also stated he met with Shirley Sheets about the ongoing problem with the fountain grass from T&T Hair. Keith stated he can't issue a citation for the problem because its not a public nuisance.
- Other Committee Reports: N/A

Public Comment: Shirley Sheets asked what could be done about the debris being left in the roadway and coming into her yard. She presented council with pictures. Keith explained that there isn't an issue and there is nothing the town can do. Joan McGary said there needs to be something done about the sewer drain located near 419 Michigan Ave. There's a huge hole gaining size by the day due to the traffic on the road. Joan also stated the town-owned right-of-way needs cleaned up. It's overgrown with trees and debris. She stated it hasn't been cleaned up in years.

Meeting adjourned by acclamation at 6:53 pm. Respectfully submitted,	
Pezin Davis Hudkins IV. Recorder	Sam Maxson, Mayor

2/25/2020 Minutes Page 2